TOWN OF THOMPSON

ORDINANCE REVIEW COMMITTEE

SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES

THURSDAY, APRIL 3, 2014 @ 7:00 AM

MERRILL SENEY COMMUNTIY ROOM – TOWN HALL

PRESENT:  Al Landry, Celeste Guimont, JoAnn Hall
ABSENT:  Charles Paquette
The meeting was called to order at 7:10 AM, Charles Paquette was unavailable this morning to meet, discussion followed.
Celeste Guimont noted a couple typos on last month’s meeting minutes to Donna for correction. JoAnn Hall made a motion to accept the Minutes as corrected, Al Landry seconded the Motion to accept.  All in favor, motion passed.

1) Unresolved Issues:
a) Discussion of getting new members for the committee ensued, the committee consists of 8 members, Al Landry believes it was reduced to 7 members at some point, in any case we need at least 3 more members to fulfill the membership. The Selectmen need to appoint the new members. We do not meet monthly unless something new has come in or a new ordinance is being proposed, the committee is on hiatus most of the time at this point. Members present agreed to have Donna notify the Board of Selectmen that 3 new members should be sought & appointed to the Ordinance Review Committee.

b) Al Landry heard on the radio this AM that the committee might be getting a new proposed ordinance for “Livestock Fencing”, discussion followed, we should ask the Agricultural Commission for input on this issue.

c) Celeste Guimont mentioned Town Personnel/Employees should be required to reside in the Town they work in, members feel this should be looked at again. Donna will see if any abutting Towns have language we can use.

d) Al Landry stated 47 towns in Connecticut are having problems with blasting. Donna emailed John Filchak of NECCOG to see if he was aware of any proposed ordinances or language we could work with but has not heard back from him.  She will try again.  Members feel this is important & should be researched further, possibly a “Blasting Ordinance”.
e) Al Landry questioned what is the difference between having a Town Charter and not having one? What can the Town do with or without a Charter?  Donna will try to find out the differences.

f) JoAnn Hall asked if the last 3 ordinances we worked on were ever passed at Town Meeting and adopted?  Donna was never notified either way, so she will try to find out where they exist at this point?

2) Flood Control Ordinance:
Donna handed out copies of the existing Flood Control Ordinance and the proposed revisions that FEMA has made for members to review, they are quite extensive. We should ask for the Wetlands Commission input, as well as the Building Official, who is the enforcement officer of such. Members will need time to review.

3)  History Book Revisions:

Donna will update and bring in the revised “History” book & new, updated “Code of Ordinance” book for committee members for the next meeting if she has them completed.

The next Ordinance Review Committee meeting will be Thursday, May 1st, 2014 at 7:00 AM in the Merrill Seney Community Room.

The meeting adjourned at 8:40 AM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Donna M. Hall,

Recording Secretary

